Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          April 29, 2019
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Matt Marchese and Andrew Baker, Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present:  None
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Matt to accept the minutes of April 17. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Noteworthy News: 
· Fourth quarter Real Estate and Personal Property taxes are due and payable on May 1. The Collector’s office will be open from 7 am until 3 pm. It is also possible to pay online at townofshelburne.com
· There will be a Town Forum on May 1 at the Shelburne Grange to discuss the Town Meeting warrant.

· Town Meeting will be held on May 7, at 7 pm at Memorial Hall. 

Department Liaison Reports:

Arms Library – The interior renovation is complete and looks great. 
Highway Department – Andrew will soon be meeting with Mark Shippee to discuss the most recent departure of an employee.
Senior Center – The Senior Center Foundation will be holding a comedy benefit show on May 11. This will take place at the Eagles.
Police Department – Bids will be going out on May 1 for the renovation of the police station.
7:15 pm Breezeway Farm Consulting Public Hearing RE: 2017 CDBG Projects: Highland Village & Food Pantry (Linda Overing, Justin Costa, Hugh Mackie) – The hearing was opened at 7:15 pm by Bob. The hearing was a requirement of the CDBG grant to receive input on the FY’17 grant projects, which include kitchen and bathroom improvements at Highland Village and support of the West County Emergency Food Pantry. Justin Costa spoke regarding the food pantry, which takes place in the basement of Cowell Gym with food distribution three times per month, weekly produce distribution, and twice a month delivery of food to Highland Village. Justin said the panty averages 200 individuals per month, with nearly half of those being residents of Shelburne. Input from participants has been, and will continue to be, sought. Hugh Mackie of the Franklin County Regional Housing Authority has been very involved in the Highland Village kitchen and bathroom project. In addition to replacing sinks and showers, asbestos is being removed from floors. The estimated $29,000 in asbestos removal costs is not coming from the CDBG but from a different grant. Hugh’s role is relocating residents to other apartments while the construction is going on. Twenty-nine units have been completed, with 18 left to be done. Tenants and maintenance staff are pleased with the way the project is going, but some residents expressed concern that a portion of the prosed work is not going to be done. Linda explained that part of the cost of this project is due to the “inconvenience of being there so long.” It has to happen this way since residents must be moved in and out of apartments and the apartments need to be cleaned in between. The hearing was closed at 7:42 pm.
7:30 pm Sylvia Smith Moderator RE: Annual Town Meeting Format – The warrant was reviewed with decisions being made as to who would move each article and who would speak to each article, if necessary. There are several changes to the zoning bylaws on the warrant, which are large in scope, and should perhaps be considered earlier in the meeting. Zoning bylaw changes require either a hand count or a secret ballot, which will add time to the meeting. It was decided to proceed with the financial articles until 8 or 8:30 pm, and then take up the zoning articles. Around 10 or 10:30 pm, the moderator will get a sense of the meeting and decide whether to continue the meeting or recess until a second night. If needed, the meeting would continue the following night, May 8, at 6 pm.

8:22 pm Richard Feury RE: Petition Against Proposed Senior Center Location on Arms Academy Lot – Richard brought two petitions opposing the siting of the Senior Center on the Arms Academy Lot. Sixty-eight Arms Alumni have signed one petition and 58 neighbors have signed the other. Concerns include obstructing the view of the historic Arms Academy building, increased traffic, parking issues, and the possibility of the reduction of value of nearby homes. Richard agreed that the existing Senior Center was too small but felt plans for a new site should be reconsidered. He asked that the Buckland Police Station be reconsidered and that a site between the Cowell Gym and Highland Village be studied. Bob felt the Selectboard meeting was not the best place for this debate. A member of the Senior Center Expansion Committee was in the room and heard Richard’s concerns.
Old Business:
Proposed Pratt Memorial Library Building Lease (Counsel’s Comments) – Town Counsel has made several helpful clarifications to the proposed lease, including the fact that the parties involved must agree on insurance prior to the execution of the lease. The Board felt the lease could now be brought to Town Meeting.
New Business: 
Cub Scout Pack 85 RE: 4th of July Parade Permit – A permit for the 4th of July parade was discussed. The parade forms on Conway Street in Buckland, crosses the Iron Bridge, goes down Bridge, Main and Grove Streets to end at BSE. The Police Department will be providing at least three officers for traffic control. A motion was put forth by Matt to grant the 4th of July parade permit. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

GSFABA RE: Annual Bridge of Flowers Road Race Street Use Permit – The annual road race will require the closing of several streets from 8 am until 11 am. Two or three police officers will be needed at an estimated cost of $1,100. A motion was made by Andrew to grant the Street Use Permit for the Bridge of Flowers Road Race on August 10. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved. 

Shelburne Falls Fire-Rescue EMS RE: May 26th Fundraising Boot Drive Request – The Shelburne Falls Fire Association sought permission for a fundraising boot drive on May 26, from 9 am until 3 pm. All funds raised would be put toward new equipment and education of firefighters. The Association also asked if the fees for this event could be waived or reduced. A motion was put forth by Matt to support the request of the Shelburne Falls Fire Association for a May 26 fundraising boot drive. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business: None
Public Comment: 
Deborah Andrews expressed her shock and surprise at recently learning of a $700,000 deficit in the MTRSD budget. She said she felt that a significant amount of money, such as this, should have been recognized long before this. Matt said he would like to see the school committee’s minutes to learn when the shortfall was discovered and wondered why an auditor hadn’t caught this. The Board agreed that answers were needed but were not sure that raising the questions at Annual Town Meeting was the appropriate place.

Adjournment: At 8:57 pm a motion was made by Matt to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
